
 

 

 

SENT VIA E-MAIL:   December 8, 2020 

Ricardo.Gonzalez@dtsc.ca.gov 

Ricardo Gonzalez, Project Manager 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 

9211 Oakdale Avenue 

Chatsworth, CA 91311 

 

Class 1 Permit Modification for DeMonno-Kerdoon 

 

South Coast Air Quality Management District (South Coast AQMD) staff appreciates the 

opportunity to provide comments on the above-mentioned document. According to the Public 

Notice of Class 1 Permit Modification, the Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) is 

evaluating modifications to an existing hazardous waste facility permit to decommission the 

pugmill and remove its reference from the permit for DeMonno-Kerdoon that is located at 2000 

North Alameda Street on the southeast corner of North Alameda Street and East Pine Street in the 

City of Compton. Since the pugmill is a facility component, decommission and removal of the 

pugmill need to comply with U.S. Code of Federal Regulations Title 40 Chapter 61 Subpart M 

National Emission Standard for Asbestos1 and South Coast AQMD Rule 1403 – Asbestos 

Emissions from Demolition/Renovation Activities2. If you have any questions or wish to discuss the 

comments, please contact me at lsun@aqmd.gov or Ms. Amanda Sanders, Air Quality Analysis and 

Compliance Supervisor, at asanders@aqmd.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

Lijin Sun 

Lijin Sun, J.D.  

Program Supervisor, CEQA IGR 

Planning, Rule Development & Area Sources 
LS/AS 

LAC201117-11 

Control Number 

                                                           
1  40 CFR, Chapter 61, Subpart M. Accessed at: http://www.swcleanair.org/docs/misc/NES_Asbestos.pdf.  
2  South Coast AQMD. Rule 1403. Accessed at: http://www.aqmd.gov/docs/default-source/rule-book/reg-xiv/rule-1403.pdf.   
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